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Ref: 22OIA1899 

[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

14 June 2022 

Dear 

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received 

on 16 May 2022. You requested the following (numbered for ease of response:  

1. How many complaints IRD has received in the past five years about non-payment

of child support, broken down by year and district.

2. How many times IRD has taken some form of enforcement action for child

support payments in the last five years broken down by year and district and

type of enforcement.

3. How much child support debt is currently outstanding.

4. How much child support was paid in the last five years broken down by year.

Inland Revenue’s approach to child support compliance 

Inland Revenue works with newly liable parents to educate them on their obligations. From 

November 2021, new liable parents (plus parents re-entering the system) who are working 

and receiving income through salary and wages will have their child support deducted 

directly from their income source. This arrangement will be set up as soon as a child 

support application is received and processed. If we are unable to set deductions, and the 

liable parent goes into arrears, we attempt to contact them to establish why a payment 

has not been made and to encourage them to pay voluntarily.  

If we are unable to secure funds through voluntary channels, we look to enforce payments 

by placing a deduction notice under section 154 of the Child Support Act 1991 (CSA), on 

any funds payable to that person. This includes income from contracts or from a bank 

account in the name of the liable parent. If these collection actions are still unsuccessful, 

Inland Revenue may also pursue other legal avenues to secure payment, set out in Part 

11 of the CSA.  

We take these actions as a last resort, and we take into account all information we hold 

to determine if taking this action will achieve the right outcome and is an efficient use of 

the Commissioners resources.  

For your request, I have interpreted the “last five years” to be for the last five financial 

years. For example, where the data is for the 2017 year the period is from 1 July 2016 to 

30 June 2017.  

Question 1 

How many complaints IRD has received in the past five years about non-payment of child 

support, broken down by year and district 

Table 1 below outlines the number of complaints Inland Revenue has received in relation 

to non-payment of child support. Please note that these are official complaints, which do 

not include compliance requests received from Receiving Carers.  

Where the region is unknown, Inland Revenue has been unable to determine the address 

for the complainant due to an invalid address or restrictions on their account. 










